Hon Ron Mark

Minister of Defence

Minister for Veterans

18 SEP 2018

OIA-2018-0081

Simon Ewing-Jarvie
fyi-request-8382-dd93140d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Ewing-Jarvie

Thank you for your request that was transferred to my office by the Minister of Health.
You asked what payments have been or will be made to the New Zealand Defence
Force to cover the cost of the 17 personnel provided in those hospitals during the
nurses strike on 12 July 2018. Your request has been considered under the Official
Information Act 1982 (OIA).

| apologise for the delay in responding to you. The NZDF has received no payment to
cover the cost of personnel provided during the nurses strike. There is no intention to
recover any costs that may have been incurred.

Pursuant to section 28(3) of the OIA you have the right to complain to an Ombudsman
about my response to your request.

Yours sincerely

Ben MclLachlan
Senior Ministerial Advisor

+64 4 817 8717 Ed Private Bag 18041, Parliament Buildings, Wellington 6160, New Zealand r.mark@ministers.govt.nz beehive.govt.nz



